WINTERBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

20 August 2018
R Climmer (in the Chair) 
T Bowles

(P)
P Hemmings
(A)

J Brain
                    (P)
D Marriott
(P)
R Climmer                  (P)
P Kembery
(P)

E Lewis
                    (P)                                                    N Labuschagne             (P) 
	Evacuation procedure – Leave via the fire door and assemble outside in the play area – Noted

In attendance: Brian Serjent
	        Action
	
	

	Apologies for absence – Cllr. Hemmings.
Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 2011: None.    
19.08/18 Minutes of the Meeting held on the 18 June 2018 and the Clerk’s Report 
The items on the Clerk’s Report were noted.

Matters arising:

Following excavations of Hicks Common Road by the Duck Pond, South Gloucestershire Council have advised us they feel the problem with the road has been caused by the pond leaking. The Parish Council feel this could have been made worse by their excavations. Winterbourne Parish Council will wait for further information from South Gloucestershire Council.
Matthew Hewitt, the former owner of Wheelscape who installed the skateramp, has been to the ramp to carry out the snagging works and has also sealed the hairline cracks which had appeared. He does not think anymore cracks should appear. He has given written confirmation that if we have any further issues over the next 12 months he will fix them free of charge. The Parish Council will double check the work which has been done and the length of the retention period before the retention amount is paid.  

Following issues raised in the internal audit, Nat West have advised that if we did wish to, we can have others to access the online banking. It was agreed that Cllr. Kembery will apply for access. Also, an amount of £8129.84 has been added to the money in Julian Hodge, to make a total amount of £50.000 in a 1 year bond until July 2019. We also have another I year bond with them for £35,000 both at an interest rate of 1.40%. £54,000 has been added to the amount in the Cambridge Building Society bringing that to a current total of £79,629.44 with an interest rate of 0.75%. Cllr. Hemmings has also been investigating a Business Saver Account with Nationwide. This has been done to reduce the risk of having more than the protected amount in the reserve account. Cllr. Kembery thanked Cllr Hemmings for his input in this.
A further Fit Payment of £914.03 has been received from British Gas in respect of the solar panels.    

The police occupying the new police office at the Greenfield Centre have been finding it uncomfortable as there is no opening window in the room. They have requested if it would be possible for the window to be changed to have an opening. I have contacted CR Windows who installed the original windows, and they have quoted £463.00 to convert the top part of the window to 2 small opening ones. Members agreed for this to be done.
The Clerk is not a signatory on the Cambridge Building Society account so the appropriate forms need to be completed to add her. Members were in agreement with this and the other signatories have signed them as required.
Cllr. Marriott has spoken to several people in the vicinity of the bus shelter on Bradley Avenue who were in agreement that this is an eyesore and could be removed. It appears a community bus may stop there, but this would not be affected by the removal of the shelter. Members agreed for the removal of this shelter but felt for the time being the other unused shelters should remain.
South Gloucestershire Council have advised us they will no longer be collecting our recycling free of charge as they currently do as we are classed as a commercial premises.  We are in the process of obtaining quotes to have this service from another provider. 
20.08/18 – Grant Applications
The following grant was recommended:
WSA - £970.00
21.08/18 – Frenchay Allotments 
A meeting was held on 27th July to discuss the allotments at Frenchay which included representatives from Redrow Homes, a few allotment holders and a Winterbourne Parish Council Councillor. Various works are to be carried out which include the removal of some trees, rebuilding of walls and provision of a water supply. These works are being carried out by Redrow Homes as part of the 106 Agreement at no cost to Winterbourne Parish Council. It was agreed that as and when the Parish Council take on new assets in Frenchay, the Parish Council will look to adopt a similar management process for these as we already have in place for our existing assets. These are run by management committees which have members from the relevant clubs and representatives from the Parish Council. It was also agreed that although Winterbourne Parish Council will be responsible for the overall payment of the water bill, this cost will be shared amongst the allotment holders and included in their annual rental payment.       
22.08/18 - Reports from task groups

Frenchay Common and Tuckett Pond
Cllr. Kembery noted that the level of the water in Tuckett Pond is very low and he will monitor this.

A sign has now been put up at the bridge on Cleevewood Road to mark the boundary of Winterbourne Parish Council.

The hedge outside of the dentist surgery on Cleeve Road by the Village Hall in Frenchay is very overgrown and causing a problem. Clerk will contact South Gloucestershire Council to see if they can ask the owner to cut this back.

Winterbourne to include the Recreation Field, Duck Pond and Allotments
Cllr. Marriott is to check the work done to the skateramp. It was also discussed that further investigations should be made into providing facilities on the area of ground at the back of the swimming pool by the skatepark.
It would appear that Canadian Weed has been put into the duck pond which is rapidly spreading. The fishing club have tried to remove some of it but we may need to get some professional help to completely remove it. Cllr. Climmer will discuss with the fishing club.

Cllr. Brain advised there is a lot of graffiti on the walls of the cricket pavilion and requested we ask South Gloucestershire Council to remove it.

Woodsmoke are going to assess the trees at the side of the tennis courts to see if they can be cut back to stop the leaves making the path there so muddy.

Cllrs. Brain, Climmer and Marriot are to visit the pavilion to see if a plan can be drawn up for some refurbishment.  

Cllr. Bowles raised the issue of the volunteer work at the Nature Reserves and suggested we could contact them to make sure everything is ok and check there if there is anything they might need from us.  
The Dingle and Winterbourne Down
Cllr. Climmer and Goodman carried out their risk assessment of the area and there is  some work that needs to be carried out including repair to the steps at the Dingle. 

Hambrook/Whiteshill
There is a meeting with Mark King from South Gloucestershire Council on 29th August regarding the resurfacing of the car park.

The application (retrospective) for the bunding work on Hambrook Common has been submitted. A public notice has been placed in The Bristol Post and any representations regarding it need to be made by 17th September. 
The Greenfield Centre
The Clerk is to remind the flooring contractor regarding the work to be done to the hall floor.
We have received one quote to replace the blind in Room1 and are currently waiting for another.   

The lane leading from Friary Grange to Nicholls Lane is becoming overgrown, and also there is a problem with some overhanging trees. Clerk will contact South Gloucestershire Council.
23.08/18 – Items from the public.
Brian Serjent requested if we could add a strong message in our next newsletter to ask people not to drop litter. He has recently picked up a large amount from Mill Road which is always a bad area for litter.

He also raised the issue of the road closures around Winterbourne Down which he is concerned about and members encouraged him to raise his objections on line, even though an objection has already been submitted from the Parish Council.

A.O.B – 24.08/18  
None

Meeting concluded 8.30pm.
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